
Abstract: 

The community-based animal health workers (CBAHWs) model has been one of the ways 
utilised in delivery of animal health services following the veterinary service reforms. 
Government statutory bodies have opposed the establishment of these programs arguing that 
their approach to animal health delivery does not fit within the existing technical, legal and 
policy framework. This study gives an account of the nature, characteristics, and activities of 
CBAHWs and provides information that would guide policy debate regarding their integration 
into formal health service delivery. It indicates that these programs provide mainly curative 
health services but the issue of sustainability has continued to dodge most of them. It establishes 
that, for trainees to continue actively providing services, continued professional development 
obtained through regular refresher training and entrepreneurship exemplified by proper record 
keeping are important. It therefore recommends that policy review is needed to address the role 
of CBAHWs and appropriately integrate their activities within the formal animal health delivery 
system. 
 


